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The meeting was called to order at 3.20 e.rn.

AGENDA ITEM 771 COMPREHENSIVE REVIEW OF THE WHOLE QUESTION OF PEACE-KEEPING
OPERATIONS IN ALL THEIR ASPECTS (continued)

1. Mr. PAPADOPOULOS (Greece) said that the purpose of United Nations
peace-keeping and peace-making operations was to defuse crisis situations and
promote political solutions in accordance ~Iith the Charter and General Assembly
resolutions. Nevertheless, certain doubts had been expressed about the real
contribution made by the United Nations Peace-keeping Force in Cyprus (UNFICYP).
It had even been sald tnat UNFICYP's presence was a deterrent to the willingness of
the parties involved to seek a negotiated solution. As the Secretary-General had
pointed out in his report to the Security Council (S/18880, pard. 73), that
ar~ument was fallacious and dangerous.

2. In view of their significant contribution to the aims of the United Nations,
peace-keeping operations should receive the whole-hearted support, especially
financial support, of all Member States. The problem of financing was less acute
for peace-keeping forces whose expenses were covered from assessed contributions.
In that regard, Greece noted with satisfaction that one of the larger contributors
had begun to take steps to settle its arrears. UNFICYP was financed throuqh
VOluntary contributions, "~ever a~d although many countries had responded
generously to the Secret, V-General' s appeals, its fi nancial situation remained
precarious. As a re"ult, troop-contributing countries had been forced to assume a
much greater part of the financlal hurden. Greece regretted that Sweden had felt
obliged to withdraw most of its contingent, but was qratified that Austria and
Canada had increased their contingents to make up for those cutbacks. Greece had
supported the Secretary-General's proposal that UNFICYP's expenses should be.
covered through assessed contributions.

3. The presence of peace-keeping forceL vould not remain hostage to measures of
bUdgetary or financial constraint. Peace was the main obligation of the united
Nations. Greece hoped that the increased awareness of the importance of the United
Nations in the area of peace would also be refJ"cted in UNFICYP'F, finances. For
its part, lt would not fail to assume further duties in order tn arrive at a
solution which secured the Bovereiqnty, independence, territorial inteqrity and
unity of the Republic of Cyprus.

4. Mr. KARBUCZKY (Hungary) said that the roll' and authority of the United Nations
must be str~ngthened. The only possible solution to the qlohal pr~hlems of mankind
was the establishment ef a comprehensive system of international peace and
security, as proposed by the socialist countries, in which United Nations
peace-keepIng operations could play a significant role.

S. His Government was confident that peace-keepin'1 operatio"" coul,:! he used more
effectively if agreed guidelines were drawn up. The success of such operations
also depended on the conti nuous support of the securi ty Council and of the parti,es
concerned.
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(Mr. Karbuczky, Hungary)

6. Ae.) member of the Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations, Hungary
reaffirmed its support for a constructive excnange of views on how to enhance the
effectiveness of United Nations peace-keeping operations. The work of the Special
Committee, which was the appropriate forum for joint efforts, should be reactivated
and accelerated and his delegation therefore supported the renewal ef its mandate.

7. Mr. FISSENKO (Byelorussian Soviet ~ocialist Republic) said that hi. country,
one of the Eponsors of the draft resolution on a comprehensive sy.tem of
international security, subscribed to the idea of the indivisible nature of
security put forward by Mr. Gorbachev, General Secretary of the Communist Party of
the Soviet Union, in a recent speech. In that regard, tIle socialist countries were
proposing the implementation of a programme which was based on the principle. of
the Charter and would restore the United Nations role as the main instrument of
peace.

8. Ris country understood the financial problem. confronting United Nations
peace-k~eping operations and had recently paid its assessed contribution for 1987
to the organization'o regular budget

9. With regard to the Secretary-General's statement in the annex to document
A/42/S12 that potential causes of conflict mu.t be monitored, that ta.k should
remain in the hands of the Secretary-General, who must have all the nece.sary mean.
to fulfil it.

10. Conditions existed for a useful exchange of idea. on the conduct of
peace-keeping operations and on enhancing the effectivene.s of the United Nation.
in that area. The Special Committee should reactivate its work and hi. country
considered it timely to adopt a resolution which included a recommendation to that
effect.

11. Mr. OLAMINI (Swaziland) expressed his belief that the United Nation. Charter
continued to provide a solid basis for creating condition. conducive to
international peace and security. He emphasized the increasingly important role
played by the United Nations in peace-keeping and in harmonizing collective efforts
to achieve peace, security and economic advancement.

12. Swaziland had listened with dismay to the report of the Chairman of the
Special Committee on Peace-keeping Operations, however, and joined tho.e
delegations which had urged that the Special Committee resume the work entru.ted to
it.

13. With a v~ew to preventinq the resumption of armed conflicts, he appealed to
Member States to show greater political will and provide concrete financial
guarantees for safeguardinq internatiunal peace and security. He .1'0 hoped that
all nations would refrain from the use of force and exerci.e maximu~ re.traint in
their international relations.
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14. Mr. TRIPATHI (N.p.l) ••id th.t hl. country beli.v.d in the pr.s.rv.tion of
pe.c. through the pr.v.ntion of w.r. It .ndor.ed the Secr.t.ry-Gen.r.l's vi.w th.t
tim.ly .nd .ff.ctiv. multil.t.r.l ~ction mu.t be t.k.n b.for. probl.ms reach.d
cri.i. proportion. and that the Unit.d Nation. future p.ac.-k••ping c.p.city mu.t
be .tr.ngth.ned. N.p.l h.d be.n p.rticipating 1n Unit.d N.tions p.ac.-k••ping
operations .inc. 1957. Only r.c.ntly, two N.p.l••e ~oldi.r. b.d ••crificed th.ir
live. in the eau•• of pe.c. in .outh.rn Lebanon. Nepal'. contribution h.d not b••n
limited to the .acrific. of human liv•• , how.ver. De.~.te it! st.tus .s a
le.at-d.v.loped country, N.pal continued to b.ar a v.ry he.vy financial burd.n a••
r••ult of it. contribution to peac.-k••ping oper.tion.. In that reg.rd, it
appr.ci.t.d the initiative tak.n by the Sovi.t Union .n~ oth.r countries to p.y
th.ir ••••••ed contribution., .nd hoped th.t .11 St.t•• would fulfil their
financial commitm.nt••

15. Th••ucc.c. of p••c.-k••ping oper.tion. d.pended on the dr.fting and .trict
ob.erv.nce of pr.ctic.l guid.lin•• for .~ch operat10~.. As one of the countries
contributing troop. to the United Nation. Interim Porce i~ Leb.non, Nep.l ho~d

that the formulation of b••ic oper.tion.l guideline. would be ~e.ctivat.d. Such
guideline. would h.lp broaden the theor.tical framework, thereby enhancing the
s.fety and .ffectivene•• of peac.-k••ping oper.tion••

16. Mr. MENON (Singapor.) .aid that the t.rm ·v.ac.-keeping operation.· did not
.ppear irl the United Nation. Chart.r, it had com. into gener.l u•• only in the
1960., to d••crib•• conc.pt and practic. that h.d .volved ~t of nec•••ity.
P••ce-k••ping oper.tion. had become an import.nt in.trulRent of the United N.tions
in pr.v.nting local or r.gional conflict. from ••c.lating. ~••gr.ed, howev.r,
with the repre.entative of Nigeria that ~.ce-k..ping oper.~ion. could only
.t.bili.e conflict .ituation. pending the att.inment of .ccept.ble politic.l
.olution••

17. In .pit. of th.ir prov.n v.lu., peace-k.eping oper.tion. h.d ~o fac. an
incr.a.inq~y .eriou. financial .ituat1~n .ince, to date, the .rre~C8 owed by
certain Member State. totalled .pproxim.tely SUS 400 million. A l.rge propor~ion

of th.t .um w•• owed by certain permament member. of the Security Council, without
who.e agreem.nt pe.ce-keeping op.r.tion. would not have been e.t.blished in the
first plac.. It wa. baffling that tho.e perman.nt m.mbers should now r.fu.e to p.y
the~r sh.re of •••••••d contribution. ::Mto.~l•• th.y did J'IOt .pprov. of .uch
.ctivitie.. On the oth.r h.nd, many sm.ll St.t.s which h.d no s.y in the
est.blishment of pe.c.-k••ping op.r.tion., were dutifully p.ying their .h.re. Hi.
d.leg.tion w.lo',m.d the rec.nt dectsion ~. the Soviet Union to pey its outst.nding
contributions .mounting to SUS 197 mUHon and huped th.t other p.rm.nent members
of the Security COuncil .n~ oth.r M.mber State~ which still owed contributions for
the v.riou. pe.c.-k••ping oper.tion. would follow that example.

18. Mr. XHAN (India), .pe.king in .xercls. of the right of reply, referred to the
.t.t.m.nt by th•• r.pr•••nt.tiv. of Pakistan cancerning the pr.sence of the United
N.tion. Milit.ry Ob••rv.r Group in In~i••nd P.kist.n (UNMOGIP) in • disputed .re•
• nd point.d out th.t the UNMOGIP ~.s. in Indi. w.s situ.ted in sovereign territory.
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19. Mr. SHAH (Pakistan), speaking in exercise of the right of reply, said that his
country's position on the question of Kasl.mir was w~ll known.

20. Mr. IRTEM)ELIK (Turkey), speaking in exercise of the right of reply, referred
to the statement by the Greek Cypriot representative that UNFICYP had failed to
prevent the invasion and occupation of Cyprus by Turkey in 1974 and said that he
wished to set the record straight. Accordingly, he drew attenti.on to the statement
made by Archbishop Makarios to the Security Council on 19 July 1974 in which he had
described the intervention of Greek troops in Cyprus as a violation of the
independence and sovereignty of the Republic. The Greek Cypriot representative
had, in a sense, been right when he had noted that UNFICYP had failed to prevent
the invasion of Cyprus, because otherwise Archbishop Makarios would not have had to
make the statement he had made to the Security Council. He wi.hed to recall the
events which had led to the creation of UNFICYP by the Security Council in 1964,
namely, the atrocities and terror which had caused Turkish Cypriots to flee their
village. en masse, abandoning homes, lands and herds. He also wished to point out
that, simultaneously with the arrival of UNFICYP contingents in Cyprus in 1964, the
island had been clandestinely invaded by an incomparably larger force, consisting
of no less than 20,000 Greek troops.

21. Although Turkey had heard with interest the Greek side's views on the proposed
dispatch of an international peace force to Cyprus, he believed that the problem of
Cyprus required a negotiated solution rather than another peace force on the
island. A comprehensive framework for a negotiated settlement existed, namely, the
Draft Framework Agreement on Cyprus presented by the Secretary-General in
March 1986, which had not yet been accepted by Greece. The Greek Cypriot
representative had also attempted to underline the importance which hi. country
supposedly attached to the withdrawal of non-Cypriot force. from the island. That
particular aspect of the problem was covered in unambiguous terms by the
Secretary-General's document. The Greek Cypriots, therefore, had only to join the
Turkish Cypriots and the Secretary-General, who had been waiting for them for a
long time at the negotiating table. The Turkish Cypriots, as everyone knew had
declared their readiness to create a bi-communal, bi-zonal federation in Cyj us,
based on the equal political stat~s of the two peoples on the island. As in the
past, the Greek side woul~ have to ch00se between a negotiated settlement and
another Pyrrhic victory.

22. Mr. VIKIS (Cyprus), speaking in exercise of the right of reply, expressed
regre~~rkey had turned ~ question as important as United Nations
peace-keeping operations in Cyprus into an occasion for polemics and propaganda.
Perhaps the little that the representative of Turkey had said about certain iss~eB

raised by Cyprus, specifically the proposal to demilitarize Cyprus and establish an
international peace force on the island, could be interpreted to mean that Turkey
waG considering the proposal. Turkey had refused to comply with many Security
Council decfsions and General Assembly resolutions on, inter alia, the withdrawal
of Turkish occupation troopa from Cyprus. The representative of Turkey was trying
to convince the Committee that the Turkish military occupation of 37 per cent of
the territory of Cyprus over the past 13 years was a peace-keeping operation. It
was surprising that he had not asked the Committee for voluntary contributions for
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(Mr. Vikis, Cyprus)

the maintenance of the Turkish peace-keeping forces, which totalled some 35,000 men
and 300 tenks. If the maintenance of some 2,000 UNPICYP soldiers had created a
large deficit, Turkey would have to request substantial assistance in order to
maintain those occupation forces in Cyprus.

23. Mr. IRTBM~BLIK (Turkey), speaking in exercise of the right of reply, said that
when the Greek Cypriot representative argued that UNrICYP had failed to prevent the
invasion of Cyprus in 1974, he was attempting to accuse Turkey of having invoked
certain rights which were simply contractual obligations clearly laid down in the
Treaty of Guarantee. His complaint was tantamount to recognizing that the Turkish
intervention had provided unconditional support for the security of Turkish
Cypriots in their own home land. Turkey was proud to accept that accusation.

24. The Greek Cyriot representative had wished to give the impression that he was
speaking on behalf of an independent and sovereign entity. To refute that claim,
he wlshed to read out a resolution adopted unanimously on 26 June 1967 by the Greek
Cypriot Parliament, which established as the final objective of the Greek Cypriot
community the integration of the entire island of Cyprus into the Greek State.
That that resolution had never been rejected or annulled spoke for itself.

25. Mr. VIKIS (Cyprus), speaking in exercise of the right of reply, said that he
wished to refer to only one point raised by Turkey. the right of that country to
invade Cyprus under the Treaty of Guarantee. In response, he drew attention to the
statement by the representative of Cyprus in the Security Council accusing Turkey
of viol~ting the purpos.s and principles of the United Nations, particularly
Article 2, paragraph 4, of the Charter which called on Members of the Organization
to refrain in their int.rnational relations from the threat or use of force. The
consequences of the 1974 invasion proved that the Turkish initiative had not been
appropriate to the functions of a State party because its ob~ective had not been to
restore constitutional order in Cyprus. It should be pointed out that under
article IV of the Treaty of Guarantee States parties undertook to consult together
and, if concerted action proved impossible, each State party had the right to take
action with the sole aim of restoring the state of affaire created by the Treaty.
Contrary to Turkey's claims, article IV of the Treaty of Guarantee neither referred
to nor authorized military actions or the use of military force, otherwise that
article would conflict with Article 2, paragraph 4, of the Charter, which was a
higher norm of international law.

The meeting rose at 6.15 p.m.


